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Marsh House Avenue
Billingham
Stockton-On-Tees
TS23 3HB
Tel: 01642 566369
Email: bishoptonpru@sbcschools.org.uk
www.bishoptoncentre.org.uk 

 
          										

6th April 2020

Dear Parents/Carers 

Re: Summer 2020 examinations for Y10 and Y11 students


We have been asked by the government to provide a ‘Forecast Grade’ and ‘rank’ students in those grades eg who is secure in a grade and who is less secure and so on. The exam boards will then take these forecast grades and “change them” if they feel that the school have been overly optimistic or pessimistic. These forecasted grades will then contribute to the data the DfE holds on each student, such as their SAT scores.

Schools have been asked to make this judgement and liaise with the exam boards before 29th May 2020. 
Please be aware that these grades are confidential. Schools are not allowed to discuss these grades with students or parents. Whilst this presents anxiety for some, please trust me when I tell you that these judgements will be fair, and accurate based on the evidence available. 

We completely understand that students will be anxious about their grades especially if they need certain grades to get to progress to the next stage of their life. We know some will be very disappointed that they cannot do the exam and prove they can do well however, please rest assure that the judgements provided will not be made to disadvantage our students. 
 
Considering this news, we appreciate that students may feel there is no point in completing work sent home by school. However, we encourage them to continue to complete the work set to the best of their abilities for the following reasons:

· The knowledge and skills we acquire during our school years are not just for exams. They are to prepare our young people to be well-rounded adults of the future.
· They will be better prepared for their future at college / in work.
· That they are clearly going to be demonstrating to staff making judgements that they are committed and would have done well this summer. This is even more important for those who have perhaps not done much work so far.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact school where members of staff will attempt to support you and your child during this time.

Below is a link to the latest Government guidance surrounding exams.

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/how-gcses-as-a-levels-will-be-awarded-in-summer-2020 

Kind regards.



Rachel Campbell
Acting Head teacher
Bishopton PRU	
	
We are committed to safeguarding all children in our care, which is paramount in all that we practice and deliver
 

[image: N:\Masters\Logos\IQM logo.png][image: Image result for silver eco award][image: Stockton-on-Tees Borough Council][image: Safeguarding][image: CSW logo_Investors in Careers_CMYK][image: ][image: ] 
                                                                                                                               	
image1.png
Transforming Lives and //c'/uemq‘;énres;




image2.png
Ofsted
Good Rating |




image3.png




image4.jpeg
Eco-Schools
Silver Award




image5.png
> Stockton-on-Tees
BOROUGH COUNCIL




image6.png
Local Safeguarding

Childre

L s | C E]

Stockton-on-Tees





image7.jpeg




image8.png
RIGHTS

@ RESPECTING
\‘—@} SCHOOLS

unicef&@

LEVEL 1





image9.png
nnnnnnnnnnn




